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COUNCIL COLUMN – WEDNESDAY 5 MARCH 2025  

Next Council Meeting 
The next ordinary meeting of Council will be held on Wednesday 12th March 2025. 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE – NORTHERN DRAINAGE STORMWATER PIPE 

Narromine Shire Council would like to advise the community that construction works 
have commenced along Meryula Street, Narromine to improve the stormwater pipeline 
system. These works are essential to enhance drainage and mitigate potential flooding 
during heavy rain. Council asks residents to take note of any traffic management 
measures in place and exercise caution when travelling through the area. The project is 
expected to be delivered over a six-month period with completion by 30th June 2025, 
weather permitting. There will be various intermittent road closures during this time with 
detours and traffic management in place throughout different stages of the project. 
For further inquiries, please contact Narromine Shire Council via email 
mail@narromine.nsw.gov.au or call 6889 9999. 
 

ROAD CLOSURES and ROAD SAFETY 
All road updates, traveller information and personalised alerts for all NSW roads including 
Narromine Shire Council’s roads please visit www.livetraffic.com/   
Up to date road closures and information is available 24/7 on livetraffic.com or by 
phoning council or via social media channels. Motorists are reminded to proceed with 
caution on all roads.  For any further information about Narromine Shire Council’s roads 
go to www.narromine.nsw.gov.au/residents/road-conditions  
 

PUBLIC NOTICE - PROPOSED UNUSED ROADWAY LEASE 
Narromine Shire Council is intending to renew the lease of unused roadway adjoining 
Lots 74 and 79 DP 755126 in Trangie for a further five-year period to the existing lessee. 
Written submissions should be addressed to The General Manager and can be mailed to 
PO Box 115, Narromine, NSW, 2821 or emailed to mail@narromine.nsw.gov.au and should 
be submitted to Council no later than 5pm on Monday, 31 March 2025.Enquiries: Marion 
Truscott, telephone: 6889 999.  Jane Redden, General Manager, Narromine Shire 
Council. 

PUBLIC NOTICE – CLASSIFICATION OF LAND 
Council resolved at its Ordinary Meeting held 26 June 2024, that upon transfer of 
Lot 48 DP 755089 for the sole purpose of allowing RFS to build a shed on the land, that 
the land be classified as operational land. Public submissions on the proposal to classify 
this land as operational, can be made by visiting: 
https://www.narromine.nsw.gov.au/council/public-exhibition  or in writing to the General 
Manager, PO Box 115, Narromine, NSW, 2821 or emailed to mail@narromine.nsw.gov.au.  
Closing date for submissions is Wednesday, 19 March 2025. Enquiries: Marion Truscott  
6889 9999 

PUBLIC NOTICE - SAVING WATER 
Narromine Shire Council thanks residents to continue their excellent water conservation 
habits. As we expect some extreme weather over the next few weeks, Council reminds 
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residents not to water lawns and gardens during the heat of the day. For further 
information about water saving tips please visit Council’s website: 
https://www.narromine.nsw.gov.au/.../water-saving-handy-tips 
 

WATER METER READINGS UNDERWAY 
Residents of Narromine, Trangie & Tomingley are advised that Council will be 
conducting water meter readings commencing 5 March until 10 March 2025 for the third 
quarter water notices. Residents with Smart Meters do not need to take any action as 
water usage data is automatically uploaded. If you would like to monitor your water 
usage, please sign up via Council’s NSC Water website at 
https://nscwater.narromine.nsw.gov.au/ 
For information about water saving tips please visit Council’s website: 
https://www.narromine.nsw.gov.au/environment/water-saving-handy-tips” 
 

RATES REMINDER – THIRD INSTALMENT 
The third Rates Instalment of the 2024/2025 financial year was due on Friday, 28 February 
2025. Any remaining unpaid amounts for the third Instalment are now considered 
overdue and subject to daily interest. For more information on Rates and payment 
options, please visit Council’s website at www.narromine.nsw.gov.au/residents/council-
rates or visit Council's Customer Service & Payments Centre.” 
 

BUILD YOUR CAREER WITH COUNCIL 
Council has a variety of vacancies currently on offer, details can be found by visiting 
Council’s website https://www.narromine.nsw.gov.au/council/employment 
 

SERVICE NSW - MOBILE SERVICE CENTRES 
The Service NSW Mobile Service Centre will be visiting Narromine  
Monday, 17 March 2025 from 12pm - 3pm and Tuesday, 18 March 2025 from 9am - 3pm 
and Trangie on Wednesday, 19 March 2025 from 9am - 3pm to find out more visti: 
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/mobile-service-centres 
 

WHAT’S COMING UP IN THE NARROMINE REGION 
8 March – Celebrate International Women’s Day 2025 with ‘Gather’ presented by 
Narromine Business Collective, at Soul Food, Narromine – purchase your tickets at 
123tix.com.au 
16 March – Narromine Car Club’s 2025 Charity Show ’n’ Shine & Swap Meet, 
Narromine Golf Club, gates open at 7am  
28 March – Narromine Seniors Morning Tea 10:30 am at Narromine Sports and Fitness 
Centre 12A Meryula Street Narromine.  
6 April – The Yarn Exchange: Better Tools for 2025 presented by Western Rural 
Connect at Soul Food, Narromine – purchase your tickets at 123tix.com.au 
 
 
Share your event on the Narromine Region website and let us help promote what's 
happening in the region! Visit https://narromineregion.com.au/calendar 
 
 
 
Jane Redden 
General Manager 
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